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Newfoundland and Labrador Teachers’ Association

Your Provincial Executive met 
in St. John’s on January 31, 

2020. Executive Notes is a summary 
of discussions and decisions that 
occurred at this meeting.

For further information contact any 
member of Provincial Executive or 
the NLTA staff person as indicated.

President’s Report
The President has attended meetings, 
appointments, media interviews and 
visited schools in his capacity and 
responsibilities as President of the 
NLTA. The full President’s Report is 
available here.

For further information contact Dean 
Ingram, President. 

Association Priorities 
Updates on the priorities of the 
Association for 2019-21 were 
reviewed by Provincial Executive 
and they had the opportunity to ask 
questions or make comments. The 
priorities are: Collective Bargaining; 
Teacher Health and Wellness-Teacher 
Mental Health; Workload Concerns; 
Communication/Membership 
Engagement; Premier’s Task Force 
on Improving Educational Outcomes; 
and Protection of Teachers. Read 
Association Priorities here.

For further information contact Dean 
Ingram, President or Steve Brooks, 
Executive Director.

Business from Standing 
Committees 
Table Officers 
•	The NLTA will donate $5,000 to the 

Kids Eat Smart Foundation.

•	The NLTA will make a donation of 
$2,000 to the Common Front NL.

For further information contact Dean 
Ingram, President or Steve Brooks, 
Executive Director.

Collective Bargaining
An in-camera presentation was made to 
Provincial Executive by Derek Drover, 
chair of the Collective Bargaining 
Committee. Over 2300 submissions 
were received from teachers re: their 
proposed priorities for this round 
of bargaining. Joint Council will 
review the priorities identified by the 
Committee for the Opening Proposals 
at their March meeting. 

For further information contact 
Derek Drover, Chair of the Collective 
Bargaining Committee or John Veitch, 
Programs and Services. 

Discussion Topics
The following topics were reviewed 
and discussed by Provincial Executive: 
class size matters initiative postcards; 
branch presidents travel; NLESD travel; 
destroying ballots for the Labrador 
Benefits Agreement votes; Branch 
Presidents/ Executive contact session 
from the December Joint Council 
meeting; and NLTA Opening Proposals. 

For further information contact Dean 
Ingram, President or Steve Brooks, 
Executive Director.

Next Meeting
The next meeting of Provincial 
Executive is scheduled for March 
6-7, 2020.

For further information contact Dean 
Ingram, President or Steve Brooks, 
Executive Director.
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